Chronology & Minutes of Taylorcraft Foundation

     The original meeting was held at the EAA Fly-In, Oshkosh, Wis., in Aug. 1998.   Bruce Bixler, President of the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club (TOC), Robert “Bob” Ollerton, TOC member, Doug Combs, Luscombe Foundation and Forrest Barber, TOC member and owner of the Barber Airport in Alliance, Oh where the Annual Fly-In of the TOC had been held for 26 years were in attendance. After a lot of encouragement from Bob Ollerton & Doug Combs, it was agreed to form an Ohio Corporation named the Taylorcraft Foundation to work on keeping the plans, drawings and technical information that were made available over the past several years available to people that need them. The Foundation can be expanded at any time for other needs of the members. Parts supply, STC’s and maybe a museum in the future.  Names of possible members of the Board of Directors were discussed.  It was decided this Foundation would operate separately from the TOC but maintain a close relationship; Bruce Bixler agreed that the Foundation could have a place for dissemination of information in his newsletter. It was agreed that Forrest Barber would pursue this endeavor upon his return to Alliance, Oh.

9-23-98   The Corporation was formed with Forrest Barber named as Statutory Agent. Doug Taylor will be the Attorney representing the Foundation. 

10-14-98 A bank account at Citizen’s bank, Park & Main in Alliance, Oh. was started with $100.00 from Forrest Barber

       At the Winter Banquet of the Taylorcraft Old-Timers in Nov.1998 at Don Pancho’s Restaurant in Alliance, Oh the first meeting of the future Board of Director’s was held with the following present:  Forrest Barber, Bruce Bixler, Bob Ollerton, Douglas Taylor, Russell “Duke” Iden, & Dorothy Feris.  All agreed to meet again next year in July at the Fly-In & Reunion (see those minutes).  All agreed that the IRS 501 ( c)(3) status would be a first goal.  Forrest & Doug Taylor are to work on that filing of proper paper work.  It was agreed that membership would be $10.00 per year starting in July 1999.  It was agreed to continue collecting information, plans, drawings, parts and any Taylorcraft memorabilia that the Foundation can obtain.  Forrest is to use his office & computer to facilitate this work. The address of the Taylorcraft Foundation will be 13820 Union Ave. NE, Alliance, Oh.  44601.

                                                                  Respectfully submitted;

                                                                   Forrest Barber, Acting Sec.

